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Term 4, week 1 
 
Nau mai, hoki mai - Welcome back to Term 4, I hope you took the 
opportunity to have some family time over the break. I hear the 
whitebait were running well on the West Coast and some families took 
road trips to explore parts of our country. 
 
We look forward to an exciting and productive term full of great 
learning, camps, outdoor ed, and the usual end of year activities. Check 
out the calendar in this week's newsletter and keep an eye on the 
website where the calendar will be updated as needed. 
 
A reminder that students need to have a wide brim sun hat at school to 
wear during break times. If they are not wearing sun hats they are to 
play under the trees or sun shade. School hats are available to 
purchase from the office for $12. 
 
We welcome Maddie Rogers who is a student teacher from Otago 
University working with Mrs Jackson, Mrs Lord and the students in 
Room 7 for the next 5 weeks. 

 

 
 

  
Wheels Day starts again for Term 4 
this Friday. Fridayôs during Term 1 and 
4 children may bring their bike or 
scooter to school. They are parked in 
the bike stands or in our newly built 
scooter stands, thanks to our Term 3 
builders group, during the day. At 
playtimes the scooter track is around 
the courts and the bike track is out the 
back field. All protective gear must be 
worn - helmets and shoes. 
Wheels day will be cancelled for Friday 
23 October because of the Fun Run. 
 

 

 

19/20 October 
23 Octboer 
26 October 
28 October 
30 October 
4 November 
7 November 
 
11 November 
17 November 
14 December 
15 December 
16 December 
 
 

Y4 Camp ς Waiora 
FOS Fun Run 
Labour Day 
BOT Meeting 
New Entrant Powhiri 
South Taieri Athletics 
Outram Community Family 
Fun Night 
Senior Options Day 
Otago Athletics 
Picnic Day 
Final Assembly 
Last day of Term 4 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

Andrew Kissell 

Anne-Marie Wells 

Hayley Wetere 

Nathan Young 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Jo Higgs              021 1339546 
                   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:office@outram.school.nz
http://www.outram.school.nz/


 
 
Otago Cricket Skill Sessions 
On Tuesday we welcomed Jess Davidson from Otago Cricket who came to school to teach all the 
children cricket skills. 
 

 
 
Next week the Year 4ôs are off to Waiora for their annual camp. I am looking forward to spending the 
day out at camp with everyone on Monday. Thank you to the parents who have volunteered their time 
to join us on camp, I hope some sleep is had. 
 
Kelly Club Before and After School Care Programme Survey 
Have you completed the survey yet? Kelly Club Outram community survey (or 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7ZKK6HF). Survey closes this Friday 16th October. 
 
Noho ora mai  
Kim 
 

Bendigo Valley Sport & Charitable Foundation 
 
I would like to send a huge thank you, on behalf of Outram School to Bendigo Valley Sport & 
Charitable Foundation who gave us a grant to help with costs for our Senior Just Swim programme. 
We really appreciate your support with this and I am sure the parents do to.  Thank you Bendigo. 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
 

Scholastic Bookclub Orders ς Great time to get Xmas Presents 
 
The lastest Scholastic bookclub pamphlet will be coming home today with your child.  This is a great 
opportunity to do some early Xmas shopping.  This is the last one we will be doing for the year.   If 
you are not using loop please send your order forms along with the money ς either cash, cheque or 
internet banking (if doing this please put your childs name ς bookclub as reference). 
These are due back before 3rd November 2020.  Thank you. 

 
The Outram School pool is now open. 
 
Pool Keys are available from the school office for $65 for the 
season.  There is a $10 refund on return of the key at the end 
of season. 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7ZKK6HF
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7ZKK6HF


 
 
Friends of School - Next meeting Tuesday 20th October, 7:30pm in the 
staffroom - All welcome. We had some new members join us at the last meeting, great to have 

new members and ideas on the team. The hardworking Friends have several fundraising ideas 
organised for this term and into the new year. These are stationery art, Fun run, bonfire night (pop the 
balloon, chocolate wheel, dessert stand) and hams. We are fundraising towards upgrading our 
playground equipment. 

 
Friends of School Outram Fundraiser 

 
On Friday 23rd October we will set off to enjoy a school fun run to raise some funds to support our 
school. Weôre raising money for the Kelly Sport Programme which FOS has paid $6,000 for all 
classes to participate in over 2020. This is a hugely popular and beneficial programme for our school, 
so FOS have agreed to support it again in 2021.  Kelly Sport staff members will join us on the day to 
encourage the children and get involved.   
  
The idea is for some Friday fun! The children are invited to dress up as they wish. Then run, walk, 
hop, skip, jump, cartwheel, keep moving around the course for up to 50 to 60 minutes (depending on 
age) as far as their legs will take them. 
  
We may have a wee surprise along the course which will add more giggles. Please make sure your 
child has a water bottle on this day and also bring a change of clothes and something warm to 
put on after the fun run as they might be a little wet! We will start at 1:30pm on Friday 23rd October 
with staggered starts and finish at 2:30pm. 
  
How Does My Child Fundraise? 
Each has a sponsorship card. Children can collect sponsors (or donations if preferred) from people 
you know (e.g. friends, family, work colleagues and neighbours). They are sponsored per lap they 
complete. A lap is 500m around the school grounds. If you need a new or additional sponsorship card 
please contact the office. 
 
After the event we ask that all money be returned to the office by Friday 6 November please. 
  
Getting Involved 
Not only can you support the school and students with your sponsorship ï but you can join in on the 
fun! We would love to welcome parents and family members to attend the School Fun Run. Feel free 
to run (move) with your child around the course for as much as you would like. 
 
Please note: please leave wheels at home on Fun Run day. 
  
We look forward to seeing you there! 
  
Best 
FOS team 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
Wanted ς Knitting Wool 

 
If anyone has wool that they are happy to donate to school, I 
would be very grateful. Double knitting or thicker would be 
best. Please drop it off at the office or to Room 2.  
Many Thanks,  
Lynda                                                           

  

Rags wanted for Art 
 
If you have any rags that are surplus to your needs our art teachers would love to have them. 
Please drop them into the school office.  
 
 



 
 
 

Friends of Outram School are supporting the Outram Rodeo Club's Family 
Fun Evening on Saturday the 7th November, through various stalls, games 
and a Chocolate Wheel. 
 
Any parents or families that have an affiliation with a local business or would just like to donate a 
prize, their time, or even money to go towards a prize, it would be greatly appreciated. We recognise 
that 2020 has been a very trying year on businesses, families and our community in general, so please 
do not feel you have to send anything along as we would just love to see you there on the night. 

Contacts for any questions or pickups are Jaclyn Harris 0274039697 or Ange Hastie 0272531135. 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUTRAM SCHOOL 
 
 

Today we welcomed our latest new entrant to join 
Room 2 with Mrs Bayne.  Quinn joins his older 
siblings Sahara & Britten here at Outram School.  We 
hope you enjoy your time here with us. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

NETBALL 

 
The netball season concluded on the first Saturday of the school holidays with all teams getting the chance to 
play under Alert Level 1.  
 
A big CONGRATULATIONS to the Year 7 and 8 Outram Gold team who won their section. We are incredibly 
proud of you girls.  
 
Thank you to all our wonderful coaches and managers. Without you, we'd be unable to run netball for our 
girls. Fingers crossed, next season runs a lot smoother and all of our teams can have a full season.  
 
SKIRTS: Please wash these and return to the school office as soon as possible. Year 5-8 girls are to return these 
after prizegiving (more information below). 
NETBALL BAGS: Return these to the school office or Room 4. Please check that coaching manuals, bibs and 
netballs are in these.  
TROPHIES: Please return 2019 trophies to the school office by 3pm next Wednesday. 
 
FEES: If your daughter is a Year 1-4 netballer, we will be crediting your school account with 50% of the netball 
fees for the season.  
 
PRIZEGIVING for the YEAR 5-8 TEAMS: This will be held at 3.30pm on Thursday 29 October. Please wear your 
netball top and skirt for team photos. Skirts will be collected after the photos. Bring a small plate of food for a 
shared afternoon tea. Drinks will be provided. Trophies will be presented.  
 
Many thanks, 
Angie Carter 
 

Congratulations to Jakob on receiving his All Round Gold CAPES award  

at the end of last term.  He is pictured here with ex Outram School pupil Poppy-Jade who presented the 
awards.  Also congratulations to all our other CAPES award recipients.  You have all worked hard to achieve 
these awards. 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS 
for week ending 25 September 2020 

 

 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR VALUES CERTIFICATE WINNERS 

for week ending 25 September 2020 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

MUSAC Edge Parent / Caregiver Portal 
Outram School uses a cloud based student management system (SMS) called MUSAC Edge. 
Recently there has been a system upgrade and as a result the web address has been changed. If you 
are already connected to Edge, next time you visit the website you will automatically be redirected to 
the new site. You do not need to change your password, but if you canôt remember it you can click on 
the Forgot Password link to reset it. 
This system allows us to open up a parent / caregiver portal in Edge where you can access particular 
information from the SMS. 
Those parents who have an email recorded on the school SMS will be able to access the parent 
portal. The new URL is parent.edgelearning.co.nz 
Those with a Facebook, Google+ or Office 365 accounts can login by clicking the appropriate icon on 
the left. 
Otherwise, enter your email and click óForgot Password?ô. You will receive an emailed, temporary 
password for your first login.  (Check ójunkô or óspamô if this does not arrive.) 
  
Once logged in you will be able to access these detailsé 
  

Home 
Page 

School Announcements ï another place we will leave important school messages such 
as snow closures and cancellations. 

Your details ï in future, we will use this to check all details are correct for the current 
year. If details are incorrect please let us know. 

  

Under your 
childôs name 

Summary of the enrolment details for your child including medical and all parent 
/ caregiver and emergency contacts. 

Attendance records for the current year. 

Student reports ï will have archived copies of your childôs school reports. 

School Payments ï An account summary with a list of current unpaid items. (We 
are hoping to open payment options in future). 

The login is secure and only open to you; your childôs information cannot be accessed by anybody 
else. 
Please let us know if you strike a problem or canôt access the portal.  Some parents may need to be 
issued temporary passwords through the school. If you have not provided the school with an email, 
and would like access to the portal, please let Carolyn know your email address.  
  
Edge Mobile App 
If you do change your password and are using the Edge Mobile app you will also need to: 
¶ open the Edge app 
¶ tap settings (top right) 
¶ tap Log Out and confirm this 
¶ then re-enter a pin followed by your email and password. 

 
 

https://parent.edgelearning.co.nz/Loginpage_caregiver.aspx?returnurl=%2fcg%2fdashboard%2fmydashboard


 

 

 

 

 



 

Dairy farm worker to run Queenstown marathon in gumboots 
 

 
 
Woodside dairy farmer Harrie Chander is training to run the Queenstown Marathon in his work overalls 
and gumboots. Photo / Stephen Jaquiery 

 
His boots were made for working ð but that's not stopping Harrie Chander from running a marathon 
in them. 
 
Chander (30), a Woodside herd manager, is running the 42km Queenstown Marathon on November 
21 in his usual farm attire of gumboots and overalls to show his respect and support for farmers. 
Farmers were the "backbone of the country", which had been particularly illustrated during the Covid-
19 pandemic, and he wanted to thank them. 
 
He had set up a Givealittle page 
https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/thanks2farmers?fbclid=IwAR2lGRELn7w8L4-4-TnWTd-
bTP5YRxt6gshMKVzXzzJGtb64xtUHQF5ji3o ahead of the marathon with the money going to Outram 
School, as many pupils came from rural backgrounds, he said. 
 
Chander was acutely aware of the challenges faced by rural communities, including weather, debt 
and financing, regulation and perception, and he knew the mental stresses and "ups and downs" that 
farmers went through. 
 
Having lived on the Taieri for the past eight years, he also had a dream to give back to the community 
that had supported him and his wife, Pawan. 
 
Mrs Chander faced deportation to India several years ago after her application for a work visa was 
declined, but it was later decided the couple could apply for residency. 
 
Moving from India to New Zealand for a better life, Chander worked in the kiwifruit industry before 
answering Mark Adam's advertisement for a dairy farm worker. 
 
He came to Woodside with no knowledge of the industry but his newfound career quickly turned into a 
passion. 
 
Chander found running very therapeutic, sorting out any issues in his head while pounding the 
paddocks or road. 
 
Otago Daily Times 
By: Sally Rae 

 

https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/thanks2farmers?fbclid=IwAR2lGRELn7w8L4-4-TnWTd-bTP5YRxt6gshMKVzXzzJGtb64xtUHQF5ji3o
https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/thanks2farmers?fbclid=IwAR2lGRELn7w8L4-4-TnWTd-bTP5YRxt6gshMKVzXzzJGtb64xtUHQF5ji3o
https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/thanks2farmers?fbclid=IwAR2lGRELn7w8L4-4-TnWTd-bTP5YRxt6gshMKVzXzzJGtb64xtUHQF5ji3o
https://www.nzherald.co.nz/the-country/news/article.cfm?c_id=16&objectid=12082574


 

Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets 
 

 
The Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project aims to provide a safer environment for all road users 
and encourage more walking, cycling and scooting to and from Mosgiel and Outram schools. 
  
Road safety improvements are planned in September ï October 2020 for Factory and Bush Roads 
and Argyle and Green Streets in Mosgiel and Beaumaris and Formby Streets in Outram. 
  
A range of measures will be used to slow down traffic and make access easier and safer for 
pedestrians. These include pedestrian crossings, kerb buildouts and refuge islands (see the images in 
the pages linked below). 
  
We want to hear your thoughts about these measures. 
  
If you would like to give any feedback about the crossing on Formby Street follow this link on the DCC 
website.  

http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/Taieri-safer-
streets?fbclid=IwAR0EEhO5kf_Mg4Z2jynJYw4kOuHsI6HoNWbLXme3Cl4IVZmauE0s
8z8xeHY 

 

http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/Taieri-safer-streets?fbclid=IwAR0EEhO5kf_Mg4Z2jynJYw4kOuHsI6HoNWbLXme3Cl4IVZmauE0s8z8xeHY
http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/Taieri-safer-streets?fbclid=IwAR0EEhO5kf_Mg4Z2jynJYw4kOuHsI6HoNWbLXme3Cl4IVZmauE0s8z8xeHY
http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/Taieri-safer-streets?fbclid=IwAR0EEhO5kf_Mg4Z2jynJYw4kOuHsI6HoNWbLXme3Cl4IVZmauE0s8z8xeHY


ASSEMBLY TIME TABLE  
Term 4, 2020 

     
13 November ð Room 7 & 8 

27 November ð Room 2 & 3 

11 December ð CAPES Assembly 

15 December ð Final Assembly 

        
 
 

 

Term Dates for 2020  
 

Term 4  
Monday 12 October ð Wednesday 16 

December 
 
_________________ 

Term Dates for 2021  
 

Term 1  
Tuesday 2 February ð Friday 27 March 

Term 2  
Wednesday 15 April ð Friday 3 July 

Term 3  
Monday 20 July ð Friday 25 September 

Term 4  
Monday 12 October ð 15 December 

 
 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 
 PLEASE NOTE: - IF YOU ARE 

ORDERING YOUR CHILD A LUNCH 

FROM MITCHELLS FAMILY 

FOODCENTRE FOR A FRIDAY, THE 

ORDER MUST BE IN BY THURSDAY AT 

THE LATEST.  Phone 486 1723. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583) or 0800 
ORAL HEALTH (0800 672 543 (free from 

cell phones) 
Please call us to update your contact details, 

change an appointment or to make an 
appointment.  You can find us under 

Community Oral Health Service in the White 
Pages. 

 

 
 

 

SPORT 
 

 

Flippaball  
 

Flippaball starts this Sunday 18th October at Moana Pool.  

Please find the draw below. 

 

Y3/4 Outram Stingrays vs Andy Bay White  1.20pm ð 1.45pm 

Y5/6 Outram Dolphins vs SM Stingrays        2.35pm ð 3.00pm 

Good luck to you all for your first game.  Have fun. 

 
Futsal  

Futsal starts next week.  To date I do not have a draw. 

 
 

Touch  
Touch starts on Monday 19th October.  To date I do not have 
a draw but I will send it out on school stream when it comes 
in.  Please make sure you let your childs coach know if your 
child is sick or away. 
There are no games on 26 October due to Labour Weekend. 

 
 

 
Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon 
Sunday 7 March 2021 
Memorial Park and Pool Mosgiel 
Registration closes Friday 5 March 2021 
Here is our link to register as part of our Outram School 
Group 
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=405
98&G=118490 

 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40598&G=118490
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40598&G=118490

